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Comings and Goings
Marta Rivas, Records Officer and Steve Eyamie, IT Support
Technician have recently returned to the PMPRB.  
Welcome back!

Rebecca Szilagyi is leaving the PMPRB on May 1 to take on
new challenges at Health Canada.  We wish her the best of luck
in her new endeavours. ■

Revised Excessive Price Guidelines.  

April 20 The Chairman of the Board approved a VCU submitted by sanofi-aventis Canada Inc. for the patented drug 
product Eligard.  For more information on this VCU, please turn to page 4. 

April 23 The Rx&D-PMPRB Ad Hoc Committee met to discuss the Draft Revised Excessive Price Guidelines.

April 23-24 Mary Catherine Lindberg and Barbara Ouellet attended the 2009 Life Sciences International Forum –
Is Canada Competitive in the Life Sciences, in Cambridge, Ontario.

April 24 The Board approved a VCU in the matter of Janssen-Ortho Inc. and the patented drug product Concerta, concluding
the proceedings initiated in July 2006.  For more details on this matter, see Hearings – Recent Developments, 
on page 3. 

April 29 The Chairman made a presentation at the Pharma Pricing & Market Access Outlook conference in London, UK.  
His presentation, Canada’s Patented Medicine Prices Review Board – Moving Forward, will be available on our
Web site on May 4, under Publications; Speech Series 2009. ■

News from the Chairman

Update on the revision of the Board’s Excessive Price Guidelines
On March 26, 2009, the Board issued its final Notice and Comment on the Draft Revised Excessive Price Guidelines. 

In early April, Board Staff held a series of briefing sessions with stakeholders, summarizing the proposed changes incorporated in the
Draft Revised Guidelines since the August package and offering stakeholders an opportunity to raise questions and obtain clarification

on the final draft of the Guidelines.  In total, 30 stakeholders took part in the final
phase of our consultation process by submitting written comments on the March Draft
Revised Guidelines.

The Board is currently reviewing the submissions and will be releasing the revised
Guidelines in early June with implementation planned to take effect on July 1, 2009.  

These new revised Guidelines come after a long period of consultation initiated in
2005.  On behalf of my colleagues, I wish to thank all who have taken part in these
consultations.  Your time and efforts in providing thoughtful comments on the 
perspectives of your constituency are most appreciated. ■

Brien G. Benoit, MD, Chairman


